St. Andrews United (Formerly Presbyterian) Cemetery St. Andrews St, Chatham, N.B.

This Cemetery was first transcribed by Mrs. Beaumont Williston and Louise Manny in 1938 and may not be complete. (**Missing since 1938**) appears by some names with missing stones and means these stones were here in 1938.

The bold lettering (**NBGS**) following the bold lettering means that this information can be found in "Cemeteries of the Parish of Chatham (Volume II of II – Protestant) Northumberland County Province of Canada produced by The NB Genealogical Society Miramichi Branch 2005 (pages 186 – 195).

The Asterisk * before the name denotes that this person was listed by Cleadie B. Barnett in Generations Issue # 54 Winter of 1992 Page 63 titled Cemetery Inscription for St. Andrew's United (Formerly Presbyterian) Cemetery, St. Andrew's Street, Chatham, N.B. The **bold wording** is what she recorded for each stone.

If there is a (**Find A Grave**) note behind the name it means that David L. Underhill took a picture of this stone in 2017 before he entered it on Find a Grave. Com. If (**No Stone**) appears behind the name it means that no stone could be located for the person, but that a stone may have been there in earlier research or the burial was noted in Newspaper obituaries.

*Armstrong, Thomas, d. 30 July 1912 age 77 yrs. (No stone) – taken from McDonald's Funeral Home Records). Thomas was born about 1836 (1851 Northumberland County Census) in Northumberland Co.,N.B. The son of Justus Jasper Armstrong b. 1796 and Mary McIntyre b.1795 both from Irongray Parish, Kirkcudbrightshire, Scotland. On the 2nd of Dec. 1869, The Union Advocate carried the following: "Died at his residence, Chatham, 3rd Nov. Jasper Armstrong, age 73, native of Parish of Irongray, Kirkcudbrightshire, Scotland. He came to the Miramichi in 1830." According to the 1851 Census of Northumberland County, Jasper came to Chatham in 1832 and Mary Ann in 1833 with three young children, David, Jane, and Agnes. Margaret was born 1835 and Thomas 1836.

Bain, Ann w/o Richard Bain

Bain, Belinda – d. 1844 Age 1yr. 5 mos. (Probably a daughter of Hugh Fraser Bain and Ann Jamison.) (NBGS) (Find A Grave)

*Bain, John d. 25 Mar. 1865 aged 28yrs; *Robert Bain d. 2 Aug. 1883(1889) aged 42 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On 17th. of April 1865, The Colonial Farmer of Fredericton carried the following: "Died at Chatham (North. Co.) 25th March, John Bain, age 28." John Bain was a brother of Robert Bain and both were sons of Hugh Fraser Bain. Robert Bain was born 1847 in Chatham the son of Hugh Frazer Bain b. 1815 in Ayrshire, Scotland and Ann Jamison b. 1816, Scotland. According to Dictionary of Miramichi Biography by Willis Hamilton, Hugh Bain and Ann Jamison were married at Craigie by Kilmarnock, in Ayrshire, in 1842. On the 16th. of March 1861, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.), Ann w/o Hugh Bain, Esq., age 45. Funeral Monday at 3 o'clock." Hugh Bain was a blacksmith, foundry and sawmill owner, and general merchant and a year after the death of Ann Jamison, he married Agnes Goodfellow. On the 17th Feb. 1870, The Union Advocate carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) Thursday 17th. Inst., Hugh Bain, Esq. age 50."" No Headstone has been found and they both may be buried in St. Andrews Cemetery. After his father's death, Robert operated the Bain store for a number of years. On the 9th of Aug. 1889, The Saint John Daily Telegraph carried the following obituary: "Robert Bain who for a number of years carried on a large general business in Chatham, Northumberland Co. N.B. died of consumption, Friday evening. In the neighboring county of Gloucester for many years he was extensively engaged in preserving and tinning of lobsters. Mr. Bain was unmarried, but leaves behind him one brother and two sisters. The funeral on Monday was largely attended. The internment was in St. Andrews burying Ground. - Chatham 'Advance'." (See also the 1851,1861,1871 Census of Chatham and Dictionary of Miramichi Biography).

*Bain, Maggie A, wife of George A. Bain, d. in Denver, Colorado, 9 Jan. 1883 aged 31 yrs. Probably should have been George I. Wilson instead of George A. Bain as the following article in the Newcastle Union Advocate 24 Oct. 1877 reveals: "Married at the residence of Mrs. H. Bain, Thursday eve. 11th. Inst., by Rev. Wm. Wilson, George I. Wilson, merchant and Maggie Bain second daughter of the late Hugh Bain." There is also the fact that four years after Maggie's death in Colorado, the following article appears in the Newcastle Union Advocate: "Married at the residence of Robert Bain, Esquire, the bride's brother, 7th June, by Rev. E.Wallace Waits, B.A., George I. Wilson and Miss Elizabeth Jamison Bain, all of Chatham. Elizabeth was Maggie's sister and they were both daughters of Hugh Bain and Ann Jamison. *Beckwith, James. Esq., Acting Collector of Her Majesties Customs, d. 8 Dec. 1815 in the 35th.year of his age; also his infant daughter, *Lydia, aged 3 weeks. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) The following was taken from Dictionary of Miramichi Biography "James Beckwith, acting collector of customs, b. Cornwallis, N.S., 15 Feb. 1779, son of Asa Beckwith and Mary Morton; married Janet Kerr, of Parrsboro, N.S., a native of Ecclefechan, Scotland. He was acting collector of customs in Miramichi in 1814 and until his death a year later, at age thirty – six. There were four young sons and a daughter in the family. His wife died at Berwick, N.S., in 1852, leaving two sons."

Bell, Thomas E. (1775-1820) (NBGS) (Find A Grave) was the surgeon on board HMS Abergavenny in 1795, when he was 20 years of age. He served on this ship until 1797 and then for a year on HMS Tourterelle. He was listed as a half - pay officer in the naval service in 1801. Later he settled on the Miramichi as a Physician. It was said that he travelled constantly on horseback and by canoe to visit his patients, as far north as Miscou and as far south as Fredericton. Bell is thought to have been the only doctor on the river or in the north of the province until the arrival of Dr. Alexander Key in 1816.After he died in 1820, at age 45, a tombstone with a lengthy Latin inscription was erected to his memory in <u>St.</u> Andrew's Cemetery in Chatham. (See Dictionary of Miramichi Biography)

*Blair, Christian, wife of John McArthur of Sussex Vale, native of Perthshire, Scotland, died 18 Oct. 1843 aged 66 years. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 4th of November 1843 the N.B. Courier carried the following notice: "Died Chatham (North. Co.), 18 inst., Christiana McArthur w/o John McArthur late of Sussex Vale (King's Co.) left husband and five children."

Blewett, George Thomas d.7 Sep. 1895. (Find A Grave) (No Stone.) On 7th Sep. 1895, The Saint John Globe carried the following: "Died suddenly, Sept. 7th., George Thomas Blewett youngest son of George and Ellen Blewett, age 8 yrs. 9 mos. Body will be taken to Chatham Monday for burial." On 11 Sept. 1895, The World at Chatham carried the following: "Saturday Morn., George Blewett, 11year old s/o George Blewett, engineer of the tug "Lillie" was drowned near Hillard's mill. At the time of the accident the boy, with three other boys, was walking over the booms at Gregory's pond, and it was while attempting to get into a boat he fell into the water. The water was about 3 or 4 feet deep. Had there been anyone present to render assistance the boy could have been easily rescued. His companions became alarmed and ran away. The body was recovered soon

afterwards and for nearly an hour Drs. Christie and McCleery exerted themselves in an endeavor to bring back life but without success. An inquest was not considered necessary. The remains will be taken this morning to Chatham for interment. The remains were removed from the railway station to <u>St. Andrew's</u> <u>Cemetery</u> on the arrival of the train. Rev. Joseph McCoy officiated." George Blewett and Ellen McIvor were married 4 Jul. 1877 in Northumberland County (See Northumberland County Early Marriages 1780 – 1887.)

*Brands, Margaret, wife of Peter Gray, d.27 Aug. 1854 aged 49 years; also his wife Jane Ann, d. 27 June 1865 aged 13 years. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) (See Margaret Brandes Gray) On 27 Aug. 1857, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Friday 21st, Inst. Margery Gray w/o late Peter Gray, aged 85." On the 8 of January1859, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Married on the 5th inst., by Rev. John McCurdy, at the residence of Alexander Gillis of Napan (North. Co.), Peter Gray, Chatham and Miss Jane Ann Sewell, former place." On the 8 Jul. 1865, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) 27 ult. 1865 Jane Ann w/o Peter Gray, age 43." so she was 43 not 13. (Peter Gray & Margaret Brands had a daughter, Margaret, who married John Fenton s/o Alexander Fenton and Ann Grewar.)

Bremner, Catherine 3 Oct. 1837 – 27 Sep. 1873. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On 15th of October, The Union Advocate carried the following: "Died Napan (North. Co.) 27 Sep., of Dropsy, Catherine Beimner eldest daughter of Robert Brimner and Elizabeth Brimner, age 35."

Bremner, John 28 Mar. 1842 – 2 Dec. 1866. (Find a Grave) (No Stone) On the 8th of December, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Napan (North. Co.) Sunday 2nd. Dec., John second s/o Robert and Elizabeth Brimner, age 24."

Bremner, Philip 3 Jan. 1781 – 11 Apr. 1859. (Find A Grave) (No Stone) On the 16th of April 1859, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Monday Morn., Philip Brimner, age 79, resided on our river last 70 years, native of Lunenburg, N.S."

Bremner, Catherine Murdock b.----- D Sep. 1848 (Find A Grave) (No Stone) Wife of Philip Bremner above b. 1781. **Bremner, Philip 1840 – 2 Jul. 1892. (NBGS) (Find A Grave)** On 9th July 1892 the Daily Telegraph carried the following: "Died Napan, July 2nd., after a short illness of inflammation of the lungs, Phillip Bremner." Philip was the son of Robert below born 1810 – died 27 Nov. 1881 and Elizabeth Loggie.

Bremner, Robert 1810 – 27 Nov. 1881. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 14th of December 1881, The Union Advocate carried the following: "Died Napan (North. Co.) Sunday morn., 27th Nov.., of Inflammation of the lungs, Robert Brimner, age 71." Robert was the son of Philip 1780 – 1859 and Catherine Murdock.

Bremner, Sadie J. MacDougall 1852 – 31 Mar. 1892. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 14th. Of April 1892, The Richibucto Review carried the following: "Died Napan (North. Co.) March 31st., Sadie McDougall, Bass River (Kent Co.), wife of Charles Bremner, age 30." Sadie J. MacDougall was Charles first wife. Charles was the son of Robert Bremner and Elizabeth Loggie.

Bremner, Alexander 1825 – 27 Aug. 1827. Aged 2 years – son of Phillip and Catherine. (NBGS) (Find A Grave)

*Brimmer, Phillip, son of Phillip and Catherine Brimmer (Bremner), 23 May 1823 - 21 Aug. 1827 aged 3 years; their daughter *Ann 7 Feb. 1829 - 12 Dec. 1829 aged 1 yr. (NBGS) (Find a Grave). Phillip Bremner was born in Lunenburg, N.S. in 1780 and arrived on the Miramichi in 1792. He married Catherine Murdock about 1809. The above are their children.

*Brown, Anna, wife of *John Henderson, d. 8 Nov. 1870 aged 73 yrs; also *Susan, daughter of Alexander Henderson, d. 28 Aug. 1876 aged 5 yrs; also *John A, 21 Jul. 1876 – 23 Mar. 1879. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) (Stone missing since 1938) (Probably on the same stone as John Henderson) Alexander was 21 and living with his parents, John Henderson and Ann Brown, in the 1861 census of Chatham. On 23 Sep. 1865, the Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Married Douglastown (North. Co.) 21st. inst. by Rev. C.S.Ogg, A. Henderson, Chatham Head / Ann only d/o of the late John Irving. On the 30 of Aug. 1876, the Union Advocate carried the following: Died Chatham Head (North.Co.) Monday, 28 Aug. of Whooping Cough, Susan Henderson youngest d/o Alexander Henderson and Ann Henderson, Age 5. On 15 Mar. 1879, The Daily Telegraph carried the following: Died Chatham Head (North. Co.)3rd. Inst., John Alexander Henderson only s/o Alexander Henderson and Ann Henderson, age 2 yrs. 8 mos. *Brownie, William d. 5 Mar. 1817. Aged 52 years, Shipmaster of Aberdeen, Great Britain. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) (Stone lying flat).

Burnet, Elspeth (see Kerr, James).

Caie, Ann Barbara (Hawbolt) d. 8 Nov. 1835. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On 22nd of November 1834, The New Brunswick Courier, Saint John carried the following: Married Miramichi, 6th. Inst., by Rev. Archibald, James Caie, Postmaster and Ann Barbara Hawbolt, both of Chatham. On the 18th. Nov. 1835, The New Brunswick Royal Gazette carried the following: Died Chatham, 8th. Inst., Barbara Ann Caie w/o James Caie, Postmaster.

Caie, Arthur Hugh 1853 – 15 Sep. 1854. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On September 16th. 1854, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: Died last night, Arthur Hugh Caie s/o James Caie, Esq., Postmaster, Chatham (North. Co.), age 1 year and 3 mos. Funeral Sunday at 3 o'clock.

Caie, Helen 1852 – 10 Mar. 1865. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On 11th March 1865, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: Died Chatham (North. Co.) of Diptheria, Friday afternoon, Helen third d/o the late James Caie, Esq., age 13. Funeral tomorrow at 3 o'clock.

*Caie, Isabella, wife of Robert Caie, of Richibucto, d.May 1861 aged 93, a native of Aberdeenshire. (Taken from various Newspapers, Etc. - AC) (Find A Grave) On the 4th of May 1861, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Friday afternoon, 26 April, at residence of her daughter, Mill Creek, Richibucto (Kent Co.), Isabella Caie widow of Robert Caie, age 93. Mrs. Caie was a native of Aberdeenshire, Scotland from which, with her husband and family, she emigrated to this country in the spring of 1820 and during the long intervening period she has resided in Miramichi and at Mill Creek. Her remains were brought from Mill Creek on Friday and interred in the graveyard of St. Andrew's Church, Chatham beside those of her late husband." The Caie Family came from Nain, Aberdeenshire and apparently were quite well educated. Robert Shand Caie and Isabella Law came to N.B. in the spring of 1820 and settled in Napan near Chatham. They had three daughters and five sons. Robert Shand Caie and his wife Isabella Law, eventually moved from Napan to live with their daughter, Elsie at Mill Creek, Kent Co., N.B. She married Ward MacDonald and had four children. He died in 1843 at age 51, which may have been the reason for her parents move from Napan to Mill Creek. Robert died in 1860 and Isabella in 1861. They are both buried in St. Andrews Cemetery in Chatham. Their son James

became the first Postmaster at Chatham and was one of the founding members of the Highland Society of N.B. @ Miramichi. (See Dictionary of Miramichi Biography and the Caie Family by Deborah Hale in Generations # 48 June 1991.)

Caie, James (1805 – 3 Nov.1864.) (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 12th of November, 1864, The New Brunswick Courier, Saint John carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) 3 rd. inst., James Caie, age 59, many years head of the Postal Dept. at Chatham." On the 22nd. of November 1834, The New Brunswick Courier of Saint John carried the following: "Married at Miramichi, 6th. Inst., by Rev. Archibald, James Caie, Post Master/ Ann Barbara Hawbolt, both of Chatham." On the 18th. Of November 1835, The New Brunswick Royal Gazette carried the following: "Died at Chatham, 8th. Inst., Barbara Ann Caie w/o James Caie, Post Master." On the 6th. of December 1836, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Married last eve., by Rev. Archibald, James Caie, Post Master/ Mary Johnston eldest d/o George Johnston, all of Chatham." James Caie was married first to Ann Barbara Hawbolt and secondly to Mary Little Johnston. (See <u>Dictionary of Miramichi Biography</u>)

Caie, Mary Little (Johnston) d. 13 Jun. 1891 at Oakbanks, Forfar, Scotland. (**NBGS**) (**Find A Grave**) On the 2nd. Of July 1891, The Kent County, Richibucto Review carried the following: "Died at Oakbanks, Forfar, Scotland, 13th. Of June, Mary Little Johnstone Caie widow of James Caie, Chatham (North. Co.) N.B. in 77th Year." Mary moved to Forfar, Scotland to live with her son, Rev. George Johnston Caie, a Church of Scotland Minister.

Caie, Mary Richardson (1857 – 27 Dec.1864.) **(NBGS) (Find A Grave)** On the 31st. of December 1864, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: Died Chatham (North. Co.) Tuesday morn., of diphtheria, Mary Richardson fifth d/o James Caie, Esq., age 7.

Caie, Robert Shand (1770 – 3 Sep. 1857) (Find a Grave) (No Stone)

Caie, William –(**NBGS**) James & Mary had a son, William born in 1843 and was with the family in the 1851 & 1861 Census of Chatham, but not found after this. He could have died in his twenties.

Cameron, Isabella (see Fenton, Alexander)

Cameron, John (see Walls, Charlotte A,)

*Campbell, Archibald, Farmer of Napan, native of Perthshire, Scotland, d. 1 Jan. 1831 aged 58 yrs; his wife *Jane Rebecca, d. 3 Jan. 1838 aged 53 yrs; their daug. *Catherine, d. 22 Jun. 1825 aged 11 days. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On 4 Jan. 1831, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: Died Nappan (North. Co.) 1st, Archibald Campbell, age 58. On Feb. 1 1831 they carried the following: Estate of Archibald Campbell, Glenelg, (North. Co.), farmer, Executor, Jane Campbell, Joseph Cunard, Dudley Perley, 27th. Jan. On 8 Jan 1839, they carried the following: Died Napan (North Co.) Thursday, Mrs. Jane Campbell, an old inhabitant.

*Cant, Andrew, millwright, native of Speymouth, Morayshire, Scotland, d. 3 Jul. 1840 in 48th year. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma had the following notice of Marriage 20 Feb. 1838: "m. Black Brook, Northumberland Co., 15 Inst. by same, Andrew Cant to Miss Jane McRae, both of Chatham Parish." On 7 Jul. 1840, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) Friday morning, Andrew Cant, age 48. and on 20 Dec. 1842 "m. by same, S.J.Frost to Mrs. Cant, all of Chatham, (North. Co.)"

*Carruthers, James, son of John & Janet Carruthers, d. 6 Sep. 1834 aged 19yrs. 7 mos. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 16th. Of September 1834, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following notice: "d. Napan, Friday 6th. inst., James Carruthers, s/o John Carruthers of Napan, age 19."

*Carruthers, Mary, wife of Alexander Loggie, 1820 – Jun. 1848. (Taken from various newspapers, etc. –AC. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) (See Alexander Dodge Loggie). On 2 nd. Of April 1839, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following notice of marriage: "m. Napan (North. Co.) 28th ult., by Rev. Robert Archibald, Alexander Loggie, Alnwick parish to Miss Mary Carruthers, Chatham parish." and on 16th May 1848 "d. Rocks Head, Chatham parish. (North. Co.) Wednesday 10th. inst., Mary Loggie w/o Alex. Loggie, age 28, left husband and three children." Mary was the first wife of Alexander Dodge Loggie born 1813. According to First Families his father was William John Loggie b. 24 Jan. 1778 in Bawds, Elgin Co., Scotland.

*Creelin, Elizabeth of Liverpool, England d. Dec. 1822, wife of Thomas Creelin. (See Grephin, Elizabeth) (NBGS) (Find A Grave)

*Crosbie, Thomas, native of Dumfries, Scotland d. 1 Dec. 1852 aged 60 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave).

*Cunard, Henry, d.27 Jul. 1885 aged 84 years; his wife Elizabeth, d. 16 Jan. 1885 (1886), aged 76 yrs. (Find a Grave) (Stone missing since 1938) He was a brother of Samuel Cunard of the famed Cunard Steamship Line. His wife was the former Elizabeth Duffus of Halifax. (See Dictionary of Miramichi Biography)

*Cutler, Edward H. (see Millidge, Sarah Caroline). (Find A Grave) (No Stone) On 26th of August 1820, The Acadian Recorder carried the following: "Married Aug. 16, Sackville, by Rev. C. Milne, Edward H. Cutler, Merchant, Miramichi / Sarah Caroline d/o late Stephen Millidge, Esq."

*Davidson, Willie A., aged 19 yrs; *Alexander Colin (d. 24 May 1876), 7 yrs; *Effie Wilson (d. 21 Jun. 1876), aged 3 yrs; children of Duncan & Elizabeth Davidson. (Find A Grave) (Stone missing since 1938) Duncan Davidson was 22 and a Journryman, Tanner in the home of George Johnston in the 1851 Census of Chatham. Duncan & Elizabeth are also found in the 1861 & 71 Census of Chatham. On 4 Dec. 1858, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "married Newcastle (North. Co.) 30th of Nov. by Rev. Wm. Henderson, Duncan Davidson/ Miss Elizabeth Nevin, Newcastle." On the 31 May 1876, the Union Advocate carried the following: "Died Chatham (North, Co.) Wednesday 24 Inst. of diptheria, Alex Colin Davidson s/o Duncan Davidson and Elizabeth Davidson, age 8." On the 28 Jun. 1876, the Union Advocate carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) 21st. inst. Effie Wilson Davidson, youngest child of Duncan Davidson and Elizabeth Davidson, age 2 yrs. 9 mos." Duncan Davidson moved his family to B.C. then Washington State, and then to Oregon in the 1880's.

Dick, George 1819 – 22 Sep. 1893. (No Stone) George arrived on the Miramichi from Scotland with his parents and siblings in 1826 according to the 1851 census. On the 2nd of Sep. 1850, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Married (North. Co.)29th Aug., by Rev. William Stewart, George Dick, Chatham Par. and Miss Jane McNaughton, Glenelg Parish." On the 27th of September 1893, The World Newspaper of Chatham, Northumberland Co., N.B. carried the following: "George Dick died at his son's residence at Napan (North. Co.) Friday night and was interred in <u>St. Andrew's Church burying ground</u>, Chatham on Monday afternoon. Mr. dick was in his 74th year. He was much respected in the neighborhood as an honest, straight forward, and truthful man. The funeral service was conducted by Rev. McCoy of St. Andrews Presbyterian Church." On the 7th of October 1973, Saint John Daily Telegraph carried the

following: "Died Napan (North. Co.) Sep. 22nd, George Dick, 74th year." On the 15th of January 1859, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Napan (North Co., 31st. Dec., Janet w/o George Dick." It is assumed that Jane or Janet was also buried in St. Andrews Cemetery.

*Edgar, Joseph, d. 2 Jul. 1868 aged 22yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) Joseph Edgar was the son of James Edgar and Charlotte Currie. They were both born in Scotland, he arrived in N.B. in 1823 and she arrived in 1821. (See 1851 Census of Chatham, N.B.) On the 4th of July 1868, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Joseph Edger, age 21, was drowned while bathing in the Miramichi River at Doaktown (North. Co.) Thursday eve. He was a brother of James Edger of Napan Road". According to Northumberland County Early Marriages James Edgar and Charlotte Curry were married in Northumberland County on the 30th of October 1829. On the 9th of November 1861, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died at his residence, Napan (North. Co.), 2nd inst., James Edgar, age 59, native of Annan, Scotland." On the 23rd of May 1857, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Napan (North. Co.) 12th May, Charlotte w/o James Edgar, age 47, left family."

Elliot Francis d. 29 Apr. 1891 (NBGS) (Find A Grave) Bridge builder and road supervisor born Selkirkshire, Scotland about 1799 married in 1831 to Margaret Carruthers, of Newcastle Parish, a native of Dumfriesshire, Scotland. He built the bridge across the Bathurst Basin in 1841 to replace an older bridge and he built the first bridge across the Miramichi at Doaktown in 1847. He and Margaret had no family. Margaret died at Moorfield on the 24th Feb. 1877 and he died at Moorfield on the 6th of May 1881. (Note: See Dictionary of Miramichi Biography.)

Elliot, Margaret (Carruthers) 1805 – 24 Feb. 1877 (NBGS) (Find A Grave)

*Emilauli, Jens, EODT, Tonsburg, 1865, DOD, Miramichi, 1881. (Find a Grave) (Stone missing since 1938)

*Fenton, Alexander, native of Forfarshire, Scotland, d. 6 Mar. 1869 aged 71 yrs; his wife *Christina, d. 1 Apr. 1892 aged 78 yrs; also *Margaret Key Fenton, d. 30 Sep. 1876 aged 29 yrs; ON REVERSE. *Isabella, Cameron, wife of William Fenton, d. 16 Jan. 1894 aged 40 yrs; their daug. *Ann Walls d. 16 Sep. 1889, aged 4 mos. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) Isabella Cameron was the daughter of Murdock Cameron and Margaret MacDougall and granddaughter of Archibald Cameron of Argyleshire, Scotland and Hugh MacDougall of Perthshire, Scotland. She married William MacLeod Fenton, son of Alexander Fenton of Forfarshire, Scotland and **Christina MacLeod** of Sutherlandshire, Scotland. They had at least seven children. Sometime after 1901, William moved to the Humbolt District of Saskatchewan, where he was living with three of his adult children, Kate, Wallace, and Burnett in the 1911 Census.

Fraser, Alexander (1786 – 24 Dec. 1866) (NBGS) (Find A Grave). On the 18th of July 1822, the Saint John Gazette carried the following: "Married Chatham Head, Miramichi, 22 ult., by Rev. S. Beacon, Alexander Fraser, Jr. / Miss Katherine Fraser of Edinburg, Scotland. NBRG." On the 29th December 1866, the Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) Monday eve., Alexander Fraser, Esq., age 80, for many years Colonel of the 1st Battalion of Militia. As a mark of respect, the Volunteer Rifle Company turned out and escorted his remains to the grave. He resided in this country since 1812." See also Alexander Fraser Jr. in Dictionary of Miramichi Biography and the 1851 Census of Chatham.

Fraser, Blanche Louisa Hockon Brydone – Jack (3 Apr. 1855 – 17 Jul. 1894) (**Find A Grave**) (**No Stone**). "On the 18th July, 1880, the Chignecto Post of Sackville, Westmorland Co., N.B., carried the following: "Married at the University of New Brunswick, 14 inst., by Rev. A.J. Mowatt, George B. Fraser, Esq.., Barrister-at-Law, Chatham (North. Co.) / Blanche Louise Hockon Jack d/o Dr. W. Brydone Jack, President of U.N.B." On the 25th of July 1894, The Union Advocate carried the following: "The community sympathises with Geo. B. Fraser, Esq. over the death of his estimable wife, which took place Tuesday afternoon, 17th inst. The deceased lady, a daughter of the late Prof. W. Brydone Jack of the University of New Brunswick, was highly esteemed by all who knew her. She leaves a husband and eight young children. The funeral took place Wednesday afternoon 5 o'clock. Rev. Wm. Wilson of the North Parish Church, Aberdeen, formerly pastor of St. Andrew's conducted the service, assisted by Rev's McKay, Steel and Stewart. <u>The interment was in St. Andrew's Burial Ground</u>. 'Advance"

Fraser, James (19 Jun. 1824 – 19 Apr. 1878) (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 22^{nd} of April 1878, the Saint John Daily Telegraph carried the following: "James Fraser, barrister, died suddenly at the St. John Hotel, Moncton last night. His brother - in – law, Hon. W.M. Kelly is in Moncton today and will take the remains by rail to Miramichi for interment." James was the son of Alexander Fraser Jr.

"Long Fraser above. See also Alexander Fraser Jr. in Dictionary of Miramichi Biography and the 1851 Census of Chatham.

Fraser, John McArthur d. 25 Nov. 1847) (**NBGS**) (**Find A Grave**) On the 30th of November 1847, the Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: 'Died Chatham (North. Co.) 25 inst., John McArthur Fraser s/o Donald Fraser, late of Miramichi Foundry, age 11 years 9 mos."

Galloway, John d.22 Oct. 1895. (Find A Grave) (No Stone) On Oct. 26, 1895 The Chatham World carried the following: "There were by actual count 79 carriages in the procession that followed the remains of the late John Galloway from his late residence to <u>St. Andrews Church burial ground</u> on Thursday." John Galloway was married to Jane Edgar d/o James Edgar on the 3rd of July 1862 according to Northumberland County Early Marriages taken from PANB Microfilm by NBGS Miramichi.

*Gerrard, William, d. Mar. 1848 aged 68 yrs. (Taken from various Newspapers, etc, - AC.) (Find A Grave) (No Stone) On the 21 March 1848, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died this morning, Douglastown (North. Co.) age 68, William Gerrard. His remains will be interred at St. Andrews Church yard, Chatham, Wednesday 3 o'clock."

*Gillies, Helen, consort of Alexander Gillies, d, 19 Mar. 1831 aged 63 yrs. 10 mos.) (NBGS) (Find a Grave)

Gray, Jane Ann (Sewell) d. 27 Jun. 1865 (Find A Grave) (See Brands, Margaret d. 27 Aug. 1854)

***Gray, Peter** On the 21st of March 1878, the Saint John Daily Telegraph carried the following: "At the residence of William Fenton. 21st of March, Peter Gray, age 76. Deceased was a native of Banffshire, Scotland and a resident of Miramichi for 65 years.

*Grehin, Elizabeth, wife of Thomas Grehin (Crellin?), of Liverpool, England, d. 1822 aged 20 yrs.

*Gunn, James, son of Benjamin Gunn, d. Apr. 1867 in 20 yr. of his age. (taken from various Newspapers, etc, - AC). (Find A Grave) (No Stone) James is 5 yrs. old in the 1851 Census of Glenelg. He is not in the 1861 census as he went to Ohio before he was 20. The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following obituary on April 20, 1867: The remains of James s/o Benjamin Gunn,

Chatham (North.Co.) were <u>interred in St. Andrews Church yard</u> yesterday. The funeral was attended by Members of the Northumberland Division Sons of Temperance. Mr. Gunn, while working in the shipyard at Fairport, Ohio received injuries from a fall which caused his death in five days and five hours after the accident. He was in his 20th. yr. His body came from the States in charge of his cousin, Donald Gunn and Samuel McLean and now repose in his native land.

Gunn, Annie McPherson (1842 – 3 Dec. 1898) (Find a Grave) (No Stone).

*Haddow, Archibald, 27 Mar. 1846 aged (40) yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On 25 Apr. 1844, The Loyalist in Fredericton carried the following: married Chatham (North. Co) 16 inst., by Rev. John C. McBean, Archibald Haddow, merchant of that place / Miss Conrad, Halifax, N.S. On 28 Mar. 1846, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following obituary: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) Yesterday morn.,27th inst. Archibald Haddow, Merchant, age 40. Funeral Monday at 2 o'clock." On 22 Jun. 1847, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following obituary: "Died Northumberland Northumberland Northumberland Northumberland Schediasma carried the following obituary. Haddow, Merchant, age 40. Funeral Monday at 2 o'clock." On 22 Jun. 1847, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following obituary: "Died Tuesday evening, Susan R. Haddow, widow of A. Haddow, merchant, age 34."

Haddow, Mary (NBGS) (Find A Grave) (may have been a child of Archibald and Susan above.)

Haddow, Susan R. Conrad (d. 15 Jun. 1847) (NBGS) (Find A Grave).

*Hamilton, Mary, wife of Simon Hamilton. 7 Jul. 1846 aged 53 yrs; also their son *Robert, d. 25 Jul. 1821 aged 5 yrs; also *(Daughter (name cut out), d. 7 Oct. 1825 aged 4 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) This is probably the Simon Hamilton that died at Moorfields 27th of Apr. 1864 at age 72. He was a native of Ayrshire, Scotland and emigrated in 1817 according to The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma May 7, 1864. This may also be the Simon Hamilton listed in the 1851 Census of Newcastle Parish.

*Hartt, Daniel, d. 18 mar. 1825 aged 30 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave)

*Hay, Margaret, wife of William Hay, d. 18 Apr. 1852 aged 41 yrs; their daughter *Elizabeth d. 5 Oct. 1858 aged 11 yrs; their son, *Peter, d. 18 Sep.1871 aged 31 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following obituary 26 Apr. 1852: "Died at Chatham (North. Co.) 18 inst. Margaret MacGregor Hay w/o William Hay, age 43." Margaret was a grand daughter of William Davidson and Sarah Nevers and the second wife of William Hay. **Hay, Jane 1829 – 20 Jul. 1868. (NBGS) (Find A Grave)** On the 8th. of August the Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died at Escuminac (North. Co.) 20th of July, Jane w/o William Hay Sr., age 59, left husband and family." Jane was the third wife of William Hay.

*Hay, Mary, wife of William Hay, b. Parish of Annan, Scotland, emigrated 1824, d. 27 Jul. 1831 aged 34 yrs; their daughter *Janet Knox, d. 13 Mar. 1830 aged 9 mos. (Find A Grave) The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried this brief death notice on 28 Jun. 1831: "Chatham (North. Co.) Sunday eve. the wife of William Hay." William Hay and Mary Maltman were married in Annan, Dumfriesshire, Scotland on the 14th of January 1815 and came to Chatham in 1824. William was the Light House Keeper at Escuminac for 28years before his death in 1873. (Information from Jean Smith of Moncton) William is believed to be buried in St. Andrews Cemetery with his wives and children, but this information has not been found to date.

*Hazen, George Leonard, d. 1 Jul. 1820 aged 27 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On 12 Jul.1820 The Saint John City Gazette carried the following: "Died Miramichi, 1st Inst., age 27, George Leonard s/o John Hazen, Burton, Sunbury Co. NBRG." (This stone is found near Francis Peabody Stone).

Henderson, Ann Brown d. 8 Nov. 1870 (See Anna Brown in this article above)

*Henderson, James, native of Middlebie, Dumfriesshire, Scotland, emigrated to America A.D. 1825, d.19 Sep. 1831(should be 1851) in 89th year of his age; also his daughter *Charlotte Jameson, d. 9 Feb. 1842 aged 84; also their son *James Henderson, d. 19 Apr. 1879 aged 84 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On 22 Sept. 1851, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following notice: Died Chatham (Northumberland Co.)18th inst., James Henderson, age 89, a native of Cleughbrae, Parish of Middlebie, Dumfriesshire, Scotland. Emigrated to this country 23 years ago (1828). First Families says that Charlotte Jameson was James Sr's. wife which makes more sense age wise. On the 2nd May 1879, The Daily Telegraph, Saint John carried the following notice: Died 19th ult., Chatham (North. Co.) James Henderson, age 84, native of Dumfriesshire, Scotland, left widow and family.

Henderson, John Alexander 21 Jul. 1876 – 3 Mar. 1879 (See Anna Brown above)

Henderson, John (See Anna Brown above.)

Henderson, Susan d. 29 Aug. 1876 (See Anna Brown above)

Henderson, William J.D. d. 11 Mar. 1848 Age 3 mos. & 6 days (NBGS) Child of James and Elizabeth Henderson.

Henderson, John d. September 8, 1849 Age 2 mos. & 1day (NBGS) Child of James and Elizabeth Henderson.

Jameson, Charlotte (see Henderson, James above)

Johnston, George (see Johnston, Robert Richardson)

*Johnston, Jane, wife of John Johnston, d. 3 Aug. 1854 (1851?), aged 57 yrs, a native of Dumfriesshire, Scotland; also her husband *John Johnston, d. 1 Mar. 1864 aged 71 years. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) According to First Families of New Brunswick, John Johnston was born 1793 in Scotland, died 1 Mar. 1864, and married in Scotland Jane ------ born 1797 in Dumfriesshire, Scotland. She died 3 Aug. 1851, came to New Brunswick about 1825 and settled in Chatham Parish, Northumberland County. They had 6 of a family. On 9 April 1864 The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: Died Chatham (North. Co.) Tuesday 1st of March, John Johnston, age 71, native of Dumfriesshire, Scotland and emigrated to this country in 1815, left family. (See 1851& 1861 Census of Chatham.)

*Johnston, Robert Richardson, son of George & *Jessie Johnston, d. 1823 aged 17 mos; *Helen d. 1828 aged 7 wks.; also their son *Alexander Key; d. 1823 aged 3 yrs. 11 mos.; their father *George Johnston, d. 20 Jan. 1859 aged 70 yrs. (Find A Grave) (Stone missing since 1938) According to First families of New Brunswick, George Johnston was born about 1787 in Dumfriesshire, Scotland and died 20th of June 1859, married Jessie ----- b. about 1790 in Scotland, came to New Brunswick about 1816 with wife and two Children and settled in Chatham, Northumberland County. His daughter Jessie married J. Fleming Blanchard, his daughter Mary L. married James Caie. William and James R. went to England, the three above died young, and Robert b. 1824 settled in Chatham. See also Dictionary of Miramichi Biography. On the 22 of January 1859, the Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Thursday, George Johnstone, age 71, native of Dumfriesshire, Scotland, resident of Chatham (North. Co.) last 42 years." On 12 May 1860, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died 4 inst., Jessie Johnston relict of George Johnston, age 71." (See 1851 Census of Chatham)

Kerr, Christian (see Wyse, Henry) Christian or Christina was the daughter of William Kerr and Isabella Little.

*Kerr, James, d. 18 Jan. 1879 aged 69 yrs; also his wife *Elspeth Burnet, d. 12 Jan. 1858 aged 42 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) In The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma of January 25, 1879 we find the following report: "On Saturday afternoon (18 Jan.) quite a gloom was thrown over the community by the announcement that James Kerr was dead. On Saturday morning, Mr. Kerr was about as usual and had been spoken to on that day by many who could scarcely realize that the report of his death was true. On Thursday afternoon he was in his office and looked hale and hearty, while he told some of his recollections of the Great Miramichi Fire (1825). Mr. Kerr came to this country from Dumfriesshire, Scotland in 1816 and was 69 when he died. The Funeral took place on Tuesday." The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma of January 16, 1858 we find the following obituary "Died Napan (North. Co.) Tuesday morning the 12th inst., Elspeth Burnett Kerr w/o James Kerr and eldest daughter of David Johnstone of Douglastown, age 41 years 9 mos., left husband and six children". James and Elspeth Kerr and five children are named in the 1851 census of Chatham and 23 year-old Mary Johnston is living with them. Probably a sister to Elspeth. According to First Families of N.B. James Kerr was the son of William Kerr and Isabella Little from Kirkbeam Parish, Kirkcudbrightshire, Scotland who came to N.B. in 1816 and settled at Napan. (See other information in Dictionary of Miramichi Biography.)

Kerr, Mary (see Scott, William) Mary was the daughter of William Kerr and Isabella Little.

*Kerr, William M. d. 13 May 1844 aged 67 yrs; his wife *Isobella, d. 2 Feb. 1825 aged 41 yrs; also their children, *Jessie, d. 1819 aged 1 year, *William, 18 Nov. 1823 aged 6 mos, *Jane d. 19 Apr. 1838 aged 22 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave). According to first families of New Brunswick, William M. Kerr was born 1777 in Scotland and died 13 May 1844 in Chatham, Northumberland Co., N.B. He married in Scotland, Isabella Little born 1784 and died 2 Feb. 1825. This family came from Kirkbeam, Cunbrightshire, Scotland to N.B in 1816 and settled in Chatham. They had six children that lived to adulthood. Mary Kerr married William Scott.

Kerr, William d. 17 Apr. 1835. (Listed in St. John's Cemetery Records)

Kettle, Elizabeth (see Millar, Elizabeth)

*Key, Alexander, a native of ?????, Scotland d. ????. (NBGS) (Find A Grave). The Dictionary of Miramichi Biography has that he was a Doctor baptised in Dundee, Scotland on the 6 Dec. 1795. He came to Chatham and established a practise in 1816. He married **Margaret Henderson** the second daughter of Patrick Henderson 10th of December 1823. He was still active in his work in 1847 when the passengers and crew of the barque "Looshtauk" were confined to Middle Island. A few days later Key boarded the brig. Richard White from Cork and finding some of the passenger's ill, he placed all on board in quarantine separate from those of the Looshtauk. He was a founding member of the Highland Society and the second President from 1843 till his death in Chatham 26 May 1851. On the 14th of June 1851, the Saint John New Brunswick Courier carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) 27th ult., Alexander Key, Esq. M.D." and on the 25 May 1851, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died this morning 8 o'clock, Dr. Alexander Key, age 57, resided in this place 35 years, Funeral Thursday 3 o'clock." On the 6th of September 1845, The Saint John New Brunswick Courier carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) 25th of August, Margaret Key w/o Dr. Alexander Key and d/o Patrick Henderson, Esq., age 47."

*Kidson, Archibald, son of Archibald Glen Kidson of Glasgow, Scotland, d. at Chatham, in his 61st. yr. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 15 December 1881, The Saint John Daily News carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.)2nd. of December, Archibald Kidston, native of Glasgow, Scotland, 63rd. year."

Lawson, Mrs. d. 1894. (Find A Grave) (No Stone).

Little, Mary, relict of Robert Little, and subsequently wife of John McKenzie d. 5 Jan. 1835 in her 40 year. (See McKenzie, Mary below.)

*Little, Robert, Innkeeper, d. Nov. 1824. His horse took fright and he was thrown from his sled and died in the course of two hours leaving a wife & 6 children. (NBGS) (Find A Grave).

*Loban, William, Senior, b. Miramichi 12 Jul. 1812, d. 14 Apr. 1882; his wife *Mary, 31 Aug. 1820 – 5 may 1882. (NBGS) (Find a Grave) On the19th. of April 1882, The Daily News of Saint John carried the following: "Died Chatham (North.Co.) 14th. Inst., Wm Loban, age 69."

*Loggie, Alexander Anderson (1813 – 27 Feb. 1896) (see Carruthers, Mary) (NBGS) (Find A Grave). According to First Families of New Brunswick,

Alexander Dodge Loggie married Mary Carruthers. He was the son of William Loggie and Jane Urquhart.

*Loggie, George, son of Peter & Margaret Loggie, d. 18 Sep. 1846 in his 27th yr; also *William, their son d. 25, 1846 in the 25th. year of his age. (NBGS) (Find A Grave). The Head Quarters, Fredericton, N.B. 30th Sep. 1846 carried the following death notices: "Died at Black Brook, Chatham parish (Northumberland Co.) 18 inst., George Loggie fourth son of Peter Loggie, age 27 and on the 23 inst., William Loggie fifth son of same, age 25."

*Loggie, William I. (1846 – 25 Aug.1891) (from various Newspapers, etc, -A.C. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On 2nd of September 1891 The Chatham World carried the following notice: "The death of William I. Loggie took place at his home in Black Brook early Tuesday morning 25th of Aug. The deceased had been in poor health for several years. He leaves a wife and three children. The remains were followed by a great cortege to the place of interment in <u>St. Andrews</u> <u>Cemetery</u>, Thursday last." On the 2nd of September, 1891 The Chatham World carried the following notice: "Died at his residence, Black Brook Morning of 25th of August., William I. Loggie s/o Alexander Loggie, Sr., age 45."

Low, Elspeth d. 16 Feb. 1827 (NBGS) (Find a Grave) On the 20th of February 1827, the Chatham Mercury carried the following: "Died Wednesday, Elspeth Low, widow of James Low, late of Aberdeen seat age 81."

Low, James is probably buried her also.

*Manderson, William, merchant of London, came to Miramichi in 1831, d. 12 Apr. 1835 aged 77 yrs; his wife *Agnes d. 28 Oct. 1838 aged 81 yrs, leaving offspring to lament loss. (Find A Grave) (Stone missing since 1938).

*Mason, Grace, wife of *William Mason, d. 17 Nov. 1835 aged 71 yrs, native of Scotland. (Find A Grave) (Stone missing since 1938). Under Andrew Mason in Dictionary of Miramichi Biography we find that Andrew Mason's father was William Mason and his mother was Grace Smith from Borrowstownness, Linlithgowshire area of Scotland. The N.B. Census of 1851 states that William Mason Sr. entered the province in 1825 and his wife and family entered in 1828. William Sr., Andrew and William Jr. were all shipbuilders and practised their trade on the Miramichi. On the 8th. of January 1839, the Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Married at Miramichi Point (North. Co.) 1st. inst., by Rev. Robert Archibald, William Manson, Chatham Parish and Susannah Wilson, Nelson Parish." Susannah was the daughter of John Wilson and Euphemia Clouston of Wilson's Point. On the 18th of January 1845, The Saint John Courier carried the wedding of Andrew Mason and Jane Currie which took place on the 13th. of January 1845 in Chatham. On the 30th. of October 1852, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Tea Party given to Andrew Mason in The Sons of Temperance Hall by the Mechanics of Chatham and workman employed in the shipyard of Johnson & Mackie of which Mr. Mason was foreman. Andrew Mason and his brother are leaving for Australia." Their last ship built on the Miramichi was the Indian Queen, a 1,040 – ton clipper ship designed along the lines of St. John's Marco Polo. When she was launched in 1852 the Mason brothers and their families sailed to England on her and then to Australia. Andrew died in Australia at age 47 leaving his wife Jane Currie and seven children there. In 2018 we received an e-mail at Wilson's Point from one of their descendents in Australia.

*Masterton, John, son of William Masterton, mason, m___land, Scotland, d. 3 Jul. 1820 aged 37 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave)

*Mays, Henry (see Wilson, Isabella) (From various Newspapers, etc, - AC. On the 6th of January 1855, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Married the 5th of January, Napan (North. Co) by Rev. William Stewart, Henry Mays /Miss Isabella Wilson." On the 1st of April 1869, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died at Napan, Saturday the 20th inst., Isabella w/o Henry Mays, age 32, left husband and five children." Isabella was the daughter of Mungo Wilson and Mary Irving.

McAdam, Flora (McIssac) (1831 – 19 Jan. 1911) (Find A Grave) (No Stone)

*McArthur, John (see Blair, Christian)

*McDermaid, Donald, d. 31 May 1909 aged 89 yrs. (No stone – Info. From McDonald's Funeral Home records) (Find A Grave) (No Stone). Donald and Janet McDermaid are living with their widowed mother in the 1901 Census of Chatham.

*McDermaid, J. d. 31 May 1909 aged 85 yrs. (Find A Grave) (No stone) – Info. From McDonald's Funeral Home records)

*McDonald, Colin Campbell, d. at residence at Oak Point, 25 Mar. 1870 aged 70 yrs, a native of Argyleshire, Scotland. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) (No Stone).

*McKenzie, John. D. 9 Mar. 1873 aged 67 yrs, a native of Sutherlandshire, Scotland. (Find A Grave) (McKenzie, John – see Little, Mary) On the 12th. March 1873, The Newcastle Union Advocate carried the following: "Died at his residence, Chatham (North. Co.) Sunday afternoon, 9th. Inst., John McKenzie, age 67. Funeral this afternoon at 2 P.M."

*McKenzie, Mary, wife of John McKenzie, d. 5 Jan. 1834 aged 40 yrs. (from various Newspapers, etc, -AC) (NBGS) (Find A Grave). On the 22 Nov. 1831, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Married Miramichi (North Co.) 9th, by Rector of St. Paul's Church, John McKenzie / Mary Little, widow of Robert Little of Chatham."

*McNaught, Janet, wife of *John Muirhead, d. 1841 aged 42? yrs; also their daughter *Ann d. 1 Jan1842 aged 3 wks, also *Mary, d. 1859 aged 9 yrs. 6 mos; their son *John A. Muirhead, d. 23 Sep. 1871 aged 31 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave)

*Millar, Elizabeth, wife of James Millar, a native of Scotland, d. 17 Feb. 1892; *James Millar Esq, a native of Dumfriesshire, Scotland, d. 2 Dec. 1866 aged 62 yrs, a teacher of Chatham Grammar School. SAME STONE. *Elizabeth Kettle b. Edinburg, d. Miramichi, 21 Dec. 1880. (NBGS) (Find A Grave).

Miller, Benjamin native of Invernessshire, Scotland died at Chatham 26 Jun. 1866 - age 63) (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 30th of June 1866, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Tuesday, Benjamin Miller, age 63."

Miller, Hannah MacCallum died at Ottawa 17 Sep. 1892 - age 79) (NBGS) (Find A Grave). On the 28th of September 1892, the Newcastle Union Advocate carried the following: "Died Ottawa, Ontario, Sep. 17, Hannah MacCallum Miller widow of Benjamin Miller, age 79. Interred at Chatham (North. Co.) Sep. 20."

*Millidge, Sarah Caroline, daughter of Stephen & Sarah Millidge, wife of Edward H. Cutler, d14 Aug. 1821 aged 25 yrs. (NBGS) According to First Families of N.B., Caroline Millidge was the daughter of Stephen Millidge and Sarah Botsford, who came to N.S. as Loyalists in 1783. Sarah Caroline married Edward Hicks Cutler of Annapolis, N.S. and Chatham, N.B. He was born the 12th of March 1791 and died 1 Jan. 1867. On the 26th of August 1820, The Acadian Recorder from Nova Scotia carried the following: "Married Aug. 16th, Sackville, by Rev. C. Milne, Edward H. Cutler, merchant, Miramichi and Sarah Caroline d/o the late Stephen Millidge, Esq."

*Mitchell, Matthew, d. 25 Mar. 1858 aged 77 yrs. (Find A Grave) (Stone missing since 1938).

Muirhead, Ada (June 1864 – 24 Aug. 1864) (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 30th Aug. 1864, the Saint John Globe carried the following:" Died at Chatham (North. Co.) Wednesday 24th inst., Ada d/o W. Muirhead, Esq., age 2 mos."

*Muirhead, Agnes J, wife of *John Sadler d. 1882. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) According to First Families of N.B., Agnes J. Muirhead was the d/o William Muirhead born 4 Apr. 1819 in Pictou, N.S. and died the 29 Dec. 1984 in Chatham and Ann Gray d/o Alexander Gray of Aberdeen, Scotland, b.1824 and died 11 Sep. 1882 in Chatham. William was the son of John Muirhead and Janet McNaught who came from Dumfriesshire, Scotland to Pictou, N.S. in 1817 and settled in Chatham about 1831. On the 19th of January 1882, The Saint John Daily Telegraph carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) Saturday 14th inst., Agnes J. Sadler, age 37, w/o John Sadler, Esq., and eldest d/o Hon. Senator Muirhead." On the 23rd of October 1893, the Saint John Daily Sun carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) Nov. 21 – John Sadler, one of the highly respected citizens of Chatham, died this morning at 10 after a brief illness. The deceased was the sonin-law of the late Senator Muirhead and took an active part in the business conducted by that gentleman and for many years had been a partner in the firm of Gillespie and Sadler, two children survive him."

Muirhead, Alexander Frederick Reed "Fred" (12 Mar. 1879 – 19 Mar. 1879) (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 29th of March 1879, the Saint John Telegraph carried the following: (Died Chatham (North. Co.) 19th inst., Alexander Frederick Reed Muirhead infant s/o Henry A. Muirhead and Muirhead, age 8 days."

Muirhead, Ann Gray (1824 – 11 Sep. 1882) (No Stone) On the 14th of September 1882, the Saint John Daily Telegraph carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) Monday 11th inst., Annie Gray Muirhead w/o Hon. Senator Muirhead and d/o late Alex. Gray, merchant of Aberdeen, Scotland." See also Dictionary of Miramichi Biography for William Muirhead.

Muirhead, Annie (12 June 1854 – 17 September 1877) (Find A Grave) (No Stone). On the 19th of September 1877, the Newcastle Union Advocate carried the

following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) Monday 17th inst., of paralysis of the brain, Annie Muirhead second d/o Hon. Senator Muirhead, age 23, Funeral Wed. 3 P.M."

Muirhead, Gladys Holmes (NBGS) (Find A Grave) Name on Headstone below Fred but no dates are given).

*Muirhead, Henry A. d. 19 May 1895 aged 45 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) According to Dictionary of Miramichi Biograohy Henry Alexander Muirhead was born in Chatham, N.B. on the 6th of May1850, s/o William Muirhead and Ann Gray; marries 1st in 1876 to **Clara J. Reed** of Saint John, and 2nd in 1892 to **Francis J. Blair**, d/o George Adam Blair and Sarah Mignowitz, He died in Chatham the 19 May 1895.

Muirhead, James Robert (3 Jun. 1852 – 8 Feb. 1886) (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 10th of February 1886, the Chatham World carried the following: "Died at St. John. 8 Feb., James Muirhead s/o late Hon. Wm. Muirhead, age 33. Funeral Wednesday 2:30 P.M."

Muirhead, John (see McNaught, Janet)

Muirhead, John MacBean d. 14 Jul. 1849 (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 17th of July 1849, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Friday eve., John MacBean Muirhead s/o William Muirhead, age 3years 3 mos."

Muirhead, Elizabeth M. d. 23 Jun. 1860 – age 7 mos. (NBGS). On the 2nd of June 1860 The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) 26 ult., Elizabeth Millar Muirhead d/o William Muirhead, Esq., age 7 mos."

Muirhead, Mary Ada d. 15 Aug. 1862 (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 23rd of August 1862, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Tuesday at 11:00 p.m., Mary Ada Muirhead d/o William Muirhead, Esq., age 16 mos."

*Muirhead, Mrs. d. 19 May 1906 aged 56 yrs. (from various Newspapers, etc, - AC) (Find A Grave) (No Stone)

Muirhead, William (4 Apr. 1819 – 29 Dec. 1884) (Find A Grave) (No Stone)

Muirhead, William W. (1848 – May 1906) (NBGS) (Find A Grave)

*Nicholson, James, son of Robert & Mary Ann Nicholson, d.11 Apr. 1865 aged 30 yrs. 6 mos. (Find A Grave) (Stone missing since 1938) According to First Families of N.B., Robert Nicholson was born 31 Oct. 1808 in Dumfriesshire, Scotland and died 20 Jan. 1898 in Chatham. He married Mary Ann Osburn born 1809 in Cumberland, England and died June 1898 in Chatham. They came to Halifax about 1833 and Chatham in 1835. Their son James died 11 Apr. 1865 in Tracadie, Gloucester Co., N.B.

*Nesbit, James, d. 13 Apr. 1862 aged 74 yrs; his wife *Mary, d. 25 Mar. 1859 aged 80 yrs; their son *George, d. 15 Jun. 1820 aged 14 yrs; their daughter *Margaret, d. 15 Oct. 1830 aged 13 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 26th of March 1859, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Friday morn., Mrs. Mary Nisbet, age 80, native of Dumfriesshire, Scotland. Came to Chatham in 1819 with her husband and family." On the 26 of April 1862, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died at Chatham (North. Co.) 13th inst., George Nesbit, age 74. Came to Miramichi in 1818 and resided in Chatham 44 years during which time he lost his wife and three children." I think that the newspaper made a mistake calling him George instead of James as his headstone has James and his name is James in the 1851 Census of Chatham. On the 17th of August 1830, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Friday afternoon, Margaret Nisbet d/o James Nisbet, Chatham (North. Co.), age18."

Palmer, John (d. 24 Sep. 1821) (NBGS) (Find a Grave) (No Stone) Commander of the Lydia.

Patterson, James (D. 6 Jun. 1874) (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 17th of June 1874, the Newcastle Union Advocate carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) Saturday 6th. of June, James Patterson, Mason, age 59, native of Dumfriesshire, Scotland.

Patterson, Jessie (August 18, 1878 – age 56) (NBGS) (Find A Grave)

Patterson, John Cameron MacBean (1849 – 23 Mar. 1851) (NBGS) (Find a Grave) On the 24th of March 1851, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Chatham, Sunday morn., John Cameron MacBean Patterson s/o James Patterson, age1 year 9 mos."

*Peabody, Francis, Esq., son of Captain Peabody of Majorville (Maugerville), Sunbury, d. 4 Jul. 1841 aged 81; his wife *Lydia, d. 13 Nov. 1845 aged 70 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 10th of July 1841, The New Brunswick Courier in Saint John carried the following taken from the Miramichi Gleaner: "Died Chatham (North. Co.), Sunday morning, Francis Peabody, Esq. s/o Capt. Francis Peabody of Maugerville, Sunbury Co., age 81. He was a native of the United States when a British Province, was born in 1760, and emigrated with his loyal parents when he was a mere child. For nearly 50 years he was a resident of Chatham, respectable merchant, long been called the father of the Settlement." On 24th of November 1843, The Weekly Chronicle in Saint John carried the following: "Died at Chatham (North. Co.), Monday 13th inst., Lydia Peabody, widow of Francis Peabody, Esq., age 70." According to Northumberland County marriages Francis Peabody and Lydia Brooker were married 1 Sep. 1808.

Perley, Alexander (19 Apr. 1812 – 28 Oct. 1831) (Find A Grave)

Perley, Asa Alexander (1850 – 19 Feb. 1870) (Find A Grave) (No Stone)

Perley, Ellen (11 Nov. 1828 – 27 Oct. 1846) (Find A Grave) (No Stone)

Perley, Janet Elizabeth (1857 – 23 Feb. 1870) (Find A Grave) (No Stone)

*Perley, Eleanor, eldest daughter of Dudley & Ann Perley, and wife of *John Porteous of Chatham, d. 13 Aug. 1828 aged 20 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 5th. August 1828, the Chatham Mercury carried the following: "Died Friday, Ellen Porteous, widow of J. Porteous and eldest d/o Dudley Perley."

*Perley, Phoebe, daughter of Dudley & Ann Perley, d. 13 Sep. 1830 aged 5 yrs; also their son Alexander, d. 28 Oct. 1831 aged 20 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On November 30th. 1831, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Saturday morning, Alexander Perley s/o Dudley Perley, age 20." (See Alexander Perley above.)

*Petrie, Jane, wife of *John Petrie, native of Speymouth, Murrayshire, Scotland, d. 25 Nov. 1846 aged 43 yrs; leaving a large family; also their son *Joseph, d. 12 May 1837, and daughter *Ann, d. 23 Mar. 1847 aged 8 mos. (Find A Grave) (Stone missing since 1938)

Porteous, John (see Perley, Eleanor)

*Richardson, Charles, native of Dumfriesshire, Scotland, d. 15 Jul. 1885 aged 46 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 21 July 1855, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma, carried the following: "Died Sunday afternoon, 15

inst., Charles Richardson, age 46, native of Annadale, Dumfriesshire, Scotland, resident of this place for the past 8 years."

Sadler, John (see Muirhead, Agnes J.)

*Scott, William, d. 21 Jan. 1858 aged 63 yrs; his wife *Mary Kerr, daughter of William & Isobella Kerr, d. 23 Jun. 1828. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) According to First Families of N.B. Mary Kerr was born in 1800 in Scotland and died in 1823 in Chatham and she was married to a Mr. Scott b. 1795 and died 21 Jan. 1858.

Shirreff, Adam Dixon (1783 – 24 Jan. 1839) (NBGS) (Find A Grave) Large stone face down. Adam Dixon Shirreff was a businessman born in Leith, Scotland in 1783 and married Jane Hunter, a native of Nova Scotia, in 1820. Adam D. Shirreff was a British Army officer who settled in Halifax for a number of years, then moved to Miramichi in 1824 with his wife and eldest daughter and operated a brewery or distillery in Chatham. He also built a business in fishing mackerel and gaspereaux for the West Indies market and for this purpose he obtained a grant to Middle Island in 1830. However, he got involved with Cunard's in some way and they seized and appropriated the island and the fisheries in 1833. In 1831 Shirreff was secretary of the short-lived Chatham Philanthropic and in 1832 he was a trustee of the new Presbyterian parochial school. Shirreff and his wife, Jane Hunter, had five daughters and two sons, all of whom were still alive in 1893. They included Janet D. Shirreff, the wife of Thomas Vondy; Henrietta Shirreff. The wife of John Mercer Johnson; John Shirreff and Adam Dixon Shirreff Jr. moved to Cambridgeport, Massachusetts in 1884. Dictionary of Miramichi Biography.

Shirreff, Jane Hunter (d. 19 Oct. 1845) (NBGS) (Find A Grave)

Shirreff, Janet D. (See Vondy, Thomas)

*Simonds, Richard, son of Richard & Ann Simmonds, d. 15 Nov. 1818, aged 9 mos. 7 days. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) Richard Simmonds Sr. was a businessman, JP, JCP, and MLC. Born in Saint John the 24 April 1789, s/o James Simmonds and Hannah Peabody (a sister of Francis Peabody); married first to Ann Charters in 1812, and second to Margaret (Walker) Newton. Richard Sr. was a nephew of Francis Peabody of Chatham, and in 1810, he and his brother Edward became Peabody's partners in business. Simmonds played an active part in Provincial politics from 1816 to 1832. He and his wife, Ann Charters, had seven sons and a daughter. Dictionary of Miramichi Biography. Snow, Lizzie (21 Jul. 1880 – 14 Aug. 1881) (NBGS) (Find A Grave)

*Stephenson, Mary Ann, wife of Thomas Stepheson, d. 30 Nov. 1850 aged 28 yrs; also their daughter *Elizabeth, d. 27 Feb. 1811 aged 4 yrs; Thomas d. Dec. 1816 age 4 yrs; *Stewart, d. 15 Mar. 1819 aged 1 yr. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On Jan. 7, 1840, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Thomas Stephenson/ Miss Mary Ann McDonald both of Chatham Parish (North. Co.)." On 2 Dec. 1950, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died at her father's residence, Chatham (North. Co.) Saturday, Mary Ann Stephenson w/o Thomas Stephenson and d/o Stewart McDonald, age 28." On April 10, 1858 The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "1st. inst., by Rev. Wm. Stewart, Thomas Stephenson / Mrs. Ann Gibbs."

In the 1851 Census of Chatham, we find Thomas Stephenson age 36, a Scottish Shipwright who arrived in this province in 1835 and two daughters Margaret age 11 and Jane age 3 living in the household of Stewart McDonald, his father-in-law.

*Stephenson, Sarah, d. 19 Mar. 1909 aged 36 yrs. (From various Newspapers, etc, -AC. (Find a Grave) (No Stone)

Stewart, William d. 19 Feb. 1877. (Find A Grave) (No Stone) On 21 Feb. 1877 The Union Advocate carried the following: "Died Chatham North. Co., Monday 19th Feb.., William Stewart. Age 69. His remains will be interred in St. Andrew's Church burial ground Wednesday 3 o'clock."

***Swayne, David, a native of ----Ysart, Scotland, Comtroller of HM Customs this port, d. 19 Oct. 1853 aged 47 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave)** On Oct 29, 1853, The New Brunswick Courier carried the following: "Died Richibucto (Kent Co.) Thursday eve., 20 inst., age 48 David Swayne, Esq., Imperial controller of Customs and Navigation Laws at Port of Miramichi."

Sweezey, B.J. (27 Feb. 1836 - 17 Aug. 1877) (NBGS) (Find A Grave).

Thomson, Catherine McKay (d. 12 Aug. 1857 – age 72) NBGS) (Find A Grave).

Thomson, Daniel McKay (d. 18 Nov. 1864) (NBGS – age 54) (Find A Grave). Daniel MacKay Thomson who was born in 1810 in Scotland was quite likely the son of Rev. James and Catherine.

Thomson, Rev. James (1780 – 11 Nov. 1830) (NBGS) (Find A Grave).

Rev. James Thomson was the first Minister at St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church in Chatham from 1816 to his death on the 11th of Nov.1830. He was born about 1780 in Dumfriesshire. He was descended from the renowned Annandale Clan Johnstone and his wife, Catherine MacKay Thomson, was descended from Robert Bruce. Rev. James and Catherine were married in 1807 in Scotland. (See Dictionary of Miramichi Biography.)

*Vondy, Elizabeth M. d. 2 Jan. 1880 aged 20 yrs; *Joseph W. Vondy, d. at

University in Fredericton, 13 Nov. 1873 aged 18 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On January 3, 1880, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) Friday 2nd. of Jan.., Elizabeth M. Vondy youngest d/o Thomas Vondy and Jessie Vondy. Funeral from her father's residence, Monday 5th of January at 3 P.M. for interment in <u>St. Andrew's</u> <u>Cemetery</u>." On November 14,1873, The Daily Telegraph carried the following: "Joseph W. Vondy of Chatham (North. Co.) a member of the senior class in the University, died this morning of scarlet fever, after an illness of only three days."

*Vondy, Thomas, d. 5 Mar. 1886 aged 62 yrs; his wife *Janet D. Shirreff, d. 29 Nov. 1896 aged 72 yrs. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On March 6, 1886, The World carried the following: "Died Chatham (North Co.) 5th March, Thomas Vondy, Post Master of Chatham, age 61. Funeral 2:30 p.m. Monday 8th inst. Remains to be interred in <u>St. Andrew's burial ground.</u>" Another article, March 5, 1880 in the Saint John Globe is as follows: "On Sunday morn. Thomas Vondy, Esq., one of the oldest citizens of Miramichi, father of Thomas Vondy, jr., Post Master of Chatham (North. Co.) died at his residence in this town. Mr. Vondy came to Miramichi 1816 from the Isle of Man and has lived here ever since. He has been partially blind and infirm for several years, but maintained his mental faculities. He leaves a widow and several sons and daughters." "Advocate". Dr. John Vondy and Thomas Vondy Jr. were both sons of Thomas Vondy Sr. and Margaret McCullam according to Dictionary of Miramichi Biography.

Walls ??

***Walls, Charlotte A., wife of *John Cameron, d. 18 Sep. 1840 aged 25 yrs; also their son *John James, aged 1 month. (NBGS) (Find A Grave)** Charlotte Walls married John Cameron the 30th of March 1839 according to Northumberland Co. Early Marriages. ***Walls, John, d 1871, wife *Charlotte and *several children. (NBGS) (Find A Grave).** According to NBGS Miramichi, Charlotte died June 1, 1860 – age 32. On the 27th of October 1851, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Married Blackville Manse (North. Co.) 23rd inst., by Rev. Turnbull, John Walls, Chatham / Miss Charlotte Isabella Walls, Blackville Parish."

Walls, Margaret Ann d. 11 Mar. 1866, age 32. (NBGS) (Find A Grave). According to Northumberland County Early Marriages by NBGS Miramichi, John Walls married Margaret Ann Campbell on the 7th of Nov. 1861. On the 16th of Nov. 1861, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Married Chatham (North. Co.), 7th inst., by Rev. C.S.Ogg, John Walls, Pilot / Margaret Campbell, Tabusintac."

Walls, James (d. 17 Oct. 1882) (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 30th of Apr. 1839, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Married the 29th inst., by Rev. Robert Archibald, James Walls and Miss Margaret Perley, both of Chatham Parish (North. Co.)." On the 20th 0f October 1882, the Saint John Daily News carried the following: "Died at Lower Chatham (North. Co.) 17th inst., James Walls, pilot, age 67."

Walls, Margaret Perley (3 Oct. 1818 – 7 Apr. 1900) (NBGS) (Find A Grave) Name and dates found on same stone as her husband above.

*Webster, Robert, youngest son of Robert & Mary Webster, d. 1 Nov. 1873 aged 2 yrs. 1 mo. 7 days. (Find A Grave) (Stone missing since 1938).

Wilkinson, Mrs. Unknown, b.16 Nov. 1823 – d. 27 Mar. 1904, w/o William. (Find A Grave) (No Stone) William Wilkinson came to Chatham from England in 1840. He studied Law under John M. Johnson, was called to the bar in 1849, and became a lawyer and judge in Chatham for many years. In 1850, he married Eliza Lovibond Bacon d/o Samuel Bacon, Anglican Missionary and Chaplin in Chatham' and Eliza Hicks Cutler. Eliza died in 1904 and William in 1918. (See Dictionary of Miramichi.)

*Wilson, Isabella, wife of Henry Mays, d. 20 Mar. 1869 aged 36 yrs. (From various Newspapers, etc, - AC) (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 6th. of January 1855, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Married 5th. of January, Napan (North. Co.) by Rev. Wm, Stewart, Henry Mays / Miss Isabella Wilson." On the 1st. of April 1869 The Union Advocate carried the following: "Died at Napan, Saturday 20th. inst., Isabella w/o Henry Mays, age 32,

left husband and five children." Isabella was the daughter of Mungo Wilson and Mary Irving.

Wilson, Mungo, native of Dumfries, Scotland, d. Aug. 1866; also his wife, d. Feb. 1878. (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 11th. of August 1866, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died at Napan (North. Co.) Mungo Wilson; age 84, native of Dumfriesshire, Scotland and emigrated to this country in 1821." According to First Families of New Brunswick, Mungo Wilson married first to a Miss Moffatt in Scotland and second to Mary Irving b. 13 Jan. 1798 in Scotland and d. 12 Feb. 1878 in Chatham. They came from Dumfries, Scotland to N.B. about 1820 and settled at Napan in Glenelg Parish, Northumberland County.

Wilson, Mary Irving (13 Jan. 1798 – 12 Feb. 1878) (Find A Grave)

*Wilson, Thomas, (Illegible – not readable) (Find A Grave)

* Woodberry, William Pitt, d. 1822 aged 23 yrs. (NBGS) (Find a Grave) The inscription on the stone reads as follows:
"Let all who seek vain pleasures path Receive a solemn warning here
Behold where WOODBURY lies & say
Can youth contend if Death appear
And ye who glory in your might
Who proudly lift your heads on high
Remember HAZEN"s mournful fate
Be wise in time – prepare to die

But where's thy sting O Death' O Grave Thy Triumph? Christ has conquered thee! And all who *obey*, *believe*, and *love* Shall reign with him eternally.

*Wyse, Henry, d. 13 May 1886 aged 80 yrs; also his wife *Mary Walker, d. 23 May 1890 aged 88 yrs; their *granddaughter aged 8 mos; also *Christian, wife of *John Wyse and Daughter of William & Isabella. (NBGS) (Find A Grave). On the 12th of May 1886, the Chatham World carried the following: "The citizens of Chathan (North. Co.) will regret to learn that Henry Wyse who was seized with paralysis on Wednesday morning last, has died from the effects. He was born in Grangemouth, Scotland and arrived here May 12th. 1834 having resided here ever since. He did business here up to ten years ago. His remains will be removed to <u>St</u>. <u>Andrew's Cemetery</u> for burial on Saturday afternoon." On the 24th of May 1890, the Chatham World carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) May 23, at her residence, Duke St., of paralysis, Mary Walker Wyse relict of Henry Wyse. Funeral from her residence for interment in St. Andrew's Church cemetery Monday at 2:30 P.M." According to First Families of N.B. Christian or Christina Kerr was born in Scotland in 1802 and died in Chatham in 1822. She was the daughter of William Kerr and Isabella Little. The headstone reads like she died in child birth and her **Infant daughter** died 2 mos. later.

Wyse, Elizabeth Catherine (Marshall) w/o William Wyse. (Find A Grave) (No Stone). On 20 Sep.1860, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Married Chatham (North. Co.) 16th inst., by same, William Wyse and Elizabeth Catherine Marshall, second daughter of Alexander Marshall." On 25 Jun. 1864, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) 23 inst., Elizabeth C. w/o William Wyse and d/o Alexander Marshall. Her remains will be removed for interment in <u>St. Andrews Church Yard</u> Saturday 4 P.M."

Wyse, Elizabeth (Rennie) w/o John Wyse. (Find A Grave) (No Stone) On the 7th of April 1870, The Union Advocate carried the following: "Married Chatham (North. Co., Thursday 31st March, at the residence of Bride's father, by Rev. William Wilson, John Wyse and Lizzie eldest daughter of Robert Rennie, all of Chatham." On the 2nd of Apr. 1884 The Union Advocate carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) 31st inst., Elizabeth Rennie Wyse w/o John Wyse. The remains will be removed from her residence for interment in <u>St. Andrews Church Cemetery</u> Wednesday 3 P.M."

Yorston, Elizabeth (d. 19 Oct. 1853) (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 22nd of October 1853, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) Thursday afternoon, Elizabeth Yorston d/o William Yorston. Age 8. (Correct age is 6yrs.& 16 days) Funeral Sunday at 3 o'clock." (See 1851 Census of Chatham).

Yorston, William (d. 14 Sep. 1850) (NBGS) (Find A Grave) On the 16 of September 1850, The Gleaner and Northumberland Schediasma carried the following: "Died Chatham (North. Co.) Saturday, William s/o William Yorston, age one year." According to Northumberland Co. Early Marriages (NBGS Miramichi) William Yorston and Isabella Henderson were married the 31st of December 1846. Elizabeth and William above were the children of William and Isabella and they had another child born ten years later in 1860 they called William Francis Yorston and he died in Campbellton, Restigouche County, New Brunswick on the 10th of September 1950. This William was a Roadmaster Clerk with the C.N.R. and his death certificate had his father, William, as being born in the Orkney Islands, Scotland and mother Isabella Henderson born in Aberdeen, Scotland. Another son Frederick Pottinger Yorston was principal of Harkens Academy from 1869 to 1901, when he went on to study medicine at McGill and practised and taught pedology at the Children's Memorial Hospital in Montreal.

216 Memorials. The oldest burial found was that of Elizabeth Stephenson, the daughter of Thomas and Mary Ann Stephenson who died the 27th of February 1811.

McEachern, John born about 1784 in Scotland and died 1879 is presumably buried in St. Andrew's Cemetery, See additional information about Individual First Families on NBGS Website for members only.